
By Harold Helton 
         Will Rogers said, “If you don’t like the weather in Oklahoma 
just wait until tomorrow”. The recent change from warm fall days 
to cold winter temperatures reminded me that we never know what 
to expect. The rain kept us out of the Jenks Christmas parade this 
year but we still have a chance for the Owasso and Catoosa parades 
on December 13. Some people are predicting a colder and wetter 

winter than normal. I hope you are ready for the adventures that are ahead of us. 
     Sixty-three members including two new families enjoyed a wonderful Mexican 
dinner at the November club meeting. Yes, 2014 has been a great year for our club. 
A total of eighteen new members in ten households have joined our club this year. 
You have done a great job of talking to friends about how much fun we are having. 
The meeting was a celebration of the outstanding regional meet this summer. The 
club presented Ken and Tory Brust a plaque for co-chairing the regional meet and 
leading the way to a very enjoyable week for all that participated. Thanks to them 
again for all the hard work. 
The Brust also recognized 
all of the members that 
were committee chairs 
and contributors to the 
successful event. 
     Three new board 
members were elected at the 
November meeting, Linda 
Ochs, Tory Brust, and Jerry 
Conrad. They will replace 
the three positions of Jeanne 
Washburn, Rich Robinson, 
and Harold Helton. Thank 
you for serving for the 
past two years. The new 
officers will be announced 
at the December 6th club Christmas party at the Lone Star Steakhouse. Make sure 
you read the article by Kent Washburn about donations to the Blue Star Mothers. 
Remember to send your odometer reading to Roy Cail for the 1000 Mile Club 
check out Roy’s article. This is the time to renew your club dues. 
     This will be my last president’s report. I hope you are having as much fun 
in our club as I am. We have so many great members that make this club a very 
outstanding organization. We have some committee chairs that want to take a 
break. To keep our club great please step-up and serve in one of the following 
positions: sunshine person, refreshments/pop & 
water, cookie list, and calling committee. This is a 
great way to get involved. 
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Nuts and Bolts
(or Miscellaneous Tidbits)
By Ken Brust
	 We have experienced a surge of 
new club members lately which is certainly exciting.  
Two of the new guys are pilots who live at Gundy 
Airport and fly.  Another of their neighbors also has 
a Model A and flies, so we are wooing him into our 
group as well.  Maybe we can have a club weiner roast 
out there and eat and watch some flying!
	 I was at a Corvette car show the other day 
and saw a magnificant Packard 
Roadster.  Guess who it 
belonged to!  Our own Mel 
Burton who also has Model As, 
Model Ts and Corvettes.  Mel 
said he was kind of keeping this 
Packard a secret.  Well, I guess 
the secret is out now, Mel.  What 
a beautiful car! 
	 Conrad and I recently 
displayed our two cars at a 
small Boston Avenue Methodist 
Church car show.  The hit of 
the show was a 1935 Packard 
4-door limo convertible.  There 
was even a secret compartment 
under the front seat for booze 
or machine guns, or both!  This 
was the same model Packard that FDR used when he 
was President.  You might have seen it if you saw the 
recent Ken Burns TV documentary on FDR.
	 Okay, I have a question.  What is the deal on 
bib overalls?  On some they might look appropriate, 
but on others, I’m not so sure! 
	 Harold recognized George James and Duane 
Cramer for their milestone memberships in MAFCA.  
Congrats to both George and Cowboy and to all those 
maintaining MAFCA memberships.
	 I read in the paper a nice article about an RV 
park in Beggs which might be a fun day trip to visit 
sometime.  Anyone been there recently? 
	 We had a dozen Model As in the Claremore 
Veterans‘ Day parade with Chuck and Ralph leading 
us in their fancy AA trucks.  Tory walked the entire 
way dressed in her era outfit.  JD would have made it 
a baker’s dozen, but he developed carburator problems 
and had to return home.  Teresa also drove her Model 

A in the Tulsa parade and gave a ride to a Korean War 
veteran.  Many thanks to our veterans and to all of you 
for your continued support for them. 
	 We had four club members help out the seniors 
in the Jenks Marching Band recently by using our cars 
as a backdrop for their senior poster.  Good looking 
kids in era gear!
	 Tory and I thank you for the very nice plaque 
presented at the November meeting for our work with 
the Tulsa Regional.  We then acknowledged everyone 
who helped make the Regional such a success and 

presented medallions to those who went the extra 
mile.  Thanks to everyone for all you did and thanks 
to Harold for his service as our President the past two 
years!  

Happy Holidays 
and Happy Trails.

FYI Related
December 3-7, 2014, MAFCA National Awards 		
	 Banquet, Little Rock, AR
February 6-7, 2015, Sunflower Swap Meet, Wichita 
June 8-12, 2015,Midwest Regional, St. Joseph, 		
	 Missouri 
June 19-24, 2016, National MAFCA Convention, 		
	 Loveland, Co   
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2014 OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS
President...............................Harold Helton.........918.230.4906................................................... hahelton@cox.net
V President...........................Chuck Ramsey........918.629.4258.........................................…….caramsey@cox.net
Secretary………..................Kent Washburn.......918.693.8504.................................... ……..klwashburn@cox.net
Treasurer………..................Jeanne Washburn....918.249.9539..............................…….jeannewashburn@cox.net
Director…………................Rich Robinson........918.695.7741................................................ rirobin@yahoo.com
Director................................Lesa Jensen.............405.200.5904........................................... lesajensen@gmail.com
Director………....................David Hayes……...918.245.4108........................................... cadahayes@gmail.com

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON
Advertising...........................Jeanne Washburn.....918-249-9539....................................... jeannewashburn@cox.net
Calling Committee...............Rich Robinson.........918.695.7741................................................ rirobin@yahoo.com
Information Technology.......Steve Reiser............918.455.6512........................................stevereiser@hotmail.com
Publisher..............................Chuck Ramsey........918.629.4258........................................cramsey2gofree@cox.net
New Members .....................Jeanne Washburn.....918-249-9539....................................... jeannewashburn@cox.net
Photographer........................Barbara Cail............918.299.5691.................................................... barbcail@cox.net
Programs & Entertainment..Harold Helton..........918.230.4906................................................... hahelton@cox.net
Refreshments........................Rich Robinson.........918.695.7741................................................ rirobin@yahoo.com
Clothing, tags, etc ...............Kent Washburn........918.693.8504.....................................……..klwashburn@cox.net
Sunshine Person...................Linda Mellage.........918.451.9179.............................................lindamellage@cox.net
Tours....Rich Robinson and Chuck  Ramsey.......918.629.4258.................................................. caramsey@cox.net
Activities and Events...........The Board
Supplies................................Linda Mellage.........918.451.9179.............................................lindamellage@cox.net
Cookies................................Harold Helton..........918.230.4906................................................... hahelton@cox.net
Calling Committee ..............Rich Robinson.........918.695.7741................................................ rirobin@yahoo.com
         Committee Members: 	 Tory Brust (918) 728-2015			   Melody DuVall (918) 458-7111
				    Virginia Helton (918) 430-6131 		  Linda Ochs (918) 749-4311	
Tom Payne (918) 298-5132 	 Lisa Ramsey (918) 371-0626			  Jessie Reed (918) 451-2124 (alt)
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Club Meeting with Regional 
Celebration
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DATE....................EVENT AND LOCATION.................................................................. TIME

December 2................Board Meeting, Hardesty............................................................................................ 7:00 p
December 6................Club Christmas Party, Monthly Meeting at Lone Star Steak House........................ 11:00 a

Broken Arrow by Bass Pro
December 13..............Christmas Parade(s), Owasso & Catoosa................................................................... 8:30 a

line up behind Hobby Lobby no later than 8:30 a.m. - parade theme is “The Nutcracker”
December 13..............Catoosa Christmas Parade........................................................................................ 12:30 p

line up in high school parking lot; parade start at 2:00, parade theme is “Candy Canes and Christmas Carols
2015

January 3....................Breakfast, Mimi’s, 8215 East 71st............................................................................... 9:00 a
January 6....................Board Meeting, Hardesty............................................................................................ 7:00 p
January 20..................Monthly Meeting, East Central Junior High School.................................................. 7:00 p
February 3..................Board Meeting, Hardesty............................................................................................ 7:00 p
February 7..................Breakfast, TBA........................................................................................................... 9:00 a

alendar of Events

Tulsa Model A Financial Report	
November 21, 2014 by Jeanne Washburn	

DEPOSITS:
  New Members.................................................$100.00
  Renewals.........................................................$720.00
  Blue Star Mothers...........................................$540.00
  Donation..........................................................$100.00
TOTAL...........................................................$1,460.00

EXPENDITURES:
  Activities-November Dinner........................$1,000.00
  Breakfast Winner..............................................$17.42
  Regional Plaque for Brusts and Medallions...  $226.92
  Flowers..............................................................$14.07
  Rent.................................................................$390.00

TOTAL...........................................................$1,648.41
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Members’ Birthdays
& Anniversaries

December

01	 Marty Peters
05	 Rodger & Debbie
	 JOHNSON
10	 Dorothy Smith
16	 Ken & Tory
	 BRUST
16	 Donald House
19	 Jerry Sellers
21	 Ron & Linda
	 POGUE
21	 Don & Jessie
	 REED
22	 Rick & Lesa
	 Jensen
28	 Roy Case

For Sale: Hydraulic engine lift/cher-
ry picker by Don Crismond for $100. 
Contact him at  918-371-3380.  

Sale items will be listed for 
three months for club members

Sunshine Report
Please keep these Model-A club members 
and their family members who may be 
having health challenges in your thoughts 

and prayers. 
    Contact Sunshine Person - Linda Mellage 918 629-
2978 or lindamellage@cox.net Thanks. 



The Rumble Sheet - 7 - December 2014

Club Jackets, Hats and More
	 If you’re interested in purchasing a new jacket, 
hat or shirt with the club logo on them, here’s the cost 
of each:
POLO SHIRTS w/Logo
  Chestnut Hill (CH100) Mens	 Pine or Grass
  Chestnut Hill (CH100) Ladies	 Pine or Grass
  S-XL - $30; XXL - $32, 3X - $34, 4X - $36

JACKETS w/Logo 
  Harriton (MM775) Nylon
  Mens and Ladies		  See catalog for colors
S-XL - $27, XXL - $29, 3X - $32, 4X - $34

DENIM SHIRTS w/Logo - Light Denim
  Harriton (M550) Mens
  Harriton (M550W) Ladies
  S-XL - $25, XXL - $27, 3X - $31, 4X - $33

SWEATSHIRTS w/Logo
  Gildan (G180) Mens
  Gildan (G180 FL) Ladies     See Catalog
  S-XL - $20, XXL - $22, X3 - $24

CAPS - $12
  Adams/AD 969 Low Profize - One Size Fits All
  Garment Washed, Washed Pigment
  with 2 Color Imprint Logo (RE: 56955) Khaki/Black

 	 If you’re interested in purchasing clothing 
items with the Club Logo, please make note of the 
NEW PRICE & DESCRIPTIONS below. For ordering 
or more information contact Kent Washburn, 
918-693-8504	klwashburn@cox.net

Oregon to Georgia  http://slotblog.net/forum/415-oregon-to-georgia-in-a-1930-ford/
By Harold Helton  
     One item that Greg Wells had on his bucket list was to purchase a Model A and drive it across the country. 
Greg and his son, Geoff started on their adventure October 19th after purchasing a 1930 Model A Tudor on 
ebay. When they left Oregon, Greg was the happy owner of a Model A. A few miles into their journey back 
home to Georgia the A started leaking water from the water pump. The team said they had a lot of help along 
their journey.  After some major work 
on the A in Denver, they were set for 
the drive home.
     Benny Benson, Ted Forcum and I 
were glad to see Greg and his Model 
A pull into the parking lot at the 
ACD Factory, Cord plant in Broken 
Arrow on November 5. The photo of 
the Georgia or Bust group was taken 
during their Broken Arrow visit. 
Greg said the journey from Oregon 
to Georgia was 2700 miles with an 
average of 250 miles per day. They 
planned to be home by November 9th 
completing a three week journey.    
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December 6
Christmas Party
And Donations to
Blue Star Mothers
By Kent Washburn 
	 Our club approved at the September meeting 
to donate to the Blue Star Mothers again this year. We 
will start in October collecting monies and donation 
items that will be sent to our troops and complete 
the project at the December 6th Christmas Party. The 
Blue Star Mothers have given us a short list of items 
needed and monies will be used for mailing packages. 
Do not package items as the mothers would need to 
repackage them. Jeanne Washburn will be collecting 
monies and Kent Washburn will accept the items for 
donation. 
	 If you have any questions, contact Kent. 

Jerry and Virginia Havill
2365 CR 1207

Blanchard, OK 73010
Home - 405.392-4230
Cell - 405-550-7672

1929 Tudor

John and Shirley Nicholson
32547 East 694 Road
Wagoner, OK 74467
Home - 918-462-7575

Cell - 918-809-8053 - John 918-809-8056 - Shirley
johnny.nicholson@gmail.com 

1931 Tudor

George and Clara Pickens
201 Fowler Road

Tahlequah, OK 74464
Home - 918-458-1616

Cell - 918-931-2183 - George 918.931-2184 - Clara
pickens1999@yahoo.com

1931 5 Window Coupe

ITEMS FOR BLUE STAR MOTHERS 
CHRISTMAS COLLECTION
•	 HOT CHOCOLATE
•	 SOUP PACKETS
•	 RAMEN NOODLES
•	 INSTANT OATMEAL
•	 COFFEE 9INDIVIDUAL PACKETS)
•	 HAND WARMERS
•	 WOOL SOCKS
•	 DEODORANT
•	 TOOTH PASTE MOUTHWASH
•	 YO YO’S (THESE ARE A GREAT WAY TO 

KEEP YOUR MIND OCCUPIED)

1000 Mile Club 
by Roy Cail

	 For those who 
submitted odometer 
readings for the 
2014 1000 Mile 
Club program I will 
be collecting final 
odometer readings no 
later than Tuesday, December 16.  This timeframe 
provides an opportunity to capture your mileage from 
the Christmas parades/party.  However, if you do not 
plan on participating in the parades feel free to provide 
your odometer reading earlier.  Our plan is to present 
the dash plaques at the January meeting. 
	 If you have questions please contact Roy Cail 
at 918-299-5691 or roycail@cox.net .  Please submit 
your final odometer readings via email or in writing, if 
possible.

	 ps: It is important to meet the deadline of 
submitting your odometer readings if you want to 
receive a dash plaque.  I will place the order for the 
plaques on December 18.  Due to time constraints I 
will not be able to make follow up calls to solicit your 
readings.
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Breakfast at Cracker 
Barrel in Owasso 

Claremore 
Veterans’ 
Day ParaDE 
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
Tulsa Model A Ford Club 

P. O. Box 691524 
Tulsa, OK 74169-1524 

 
  
Name _______________________________________________________ Spouse ______________________________ 
 Last   First                   MI    
  
Address _________________________ _________________________________________ _______________ ________  
                   Street                    City          State          Zip Code  
  
Phone _____________________________ ______________________________ ________________________________ 
                             Home         Work                Cell  
  
E-mail ____________________________________________________________________________________________  
 
 
Birth Date _______________________ Spouse ___________________________ Anniversary _____________________ 
(Year optional)         Month / Day                    Month / Day         Month / Day  
  
National Affiliation: MAFCA# __________________________________ MARC# __________________________________  
 
Do you wish to receive the Rumble Sheet by:  E-Mail Regular Mail   (please circle one) 

 
Model A’s 

     Year    Body Style                   Remarks  
  
_________ ______________________________________ __________________________________________________  
  
_________ ______________________________________ __________________________________________________  
 
_________ ______________________________________ __________________________________________________  
 
The Tulsa Model A Ford Club is affiliated with the Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA). Membership in MAFCA is 
recommended with membership in the Tulsa Model A Ford Club. Membership information for MAFCA can be found at 
www.mafca.com on the web or by mail at 250 Cypress Street, La Habra, CA, 90631-5515. Membership in MARC (Model A 
Restorers Club) is optional.  
  
Tulsa Model A Ford Club membership fees are $20 (per family) per year and are due by Dec. 31st for the following year.   
Membership dues can be hand delivered to the club Treasurer or mailed to Tulsa Model A Ford Club.   
  
How did you hear about this club? (Other remarks) _________________________________________________________  
  
__________________________________________________________________________________________________  
  
  
Signature ___________________________________ Date____________________  

Club use only 
 
Received by _________________  
  
Date _______________________  

  

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL APPLICATION

Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P. O. Box 691524 - Tulsa, OK 74169-1524



About the Tulsa Model A Ford Club
Chapter #8231 of the Model A Club of America (MAFCA) 

	 This is the official publication of the Tulsa Chapter of Model A Ford Club of America. This monthly  
newsletter is mailed to members, prospective members, advertisers and editors of similar publications. It’s 
purpose is to keep you informed of what has taken place, scheduled activities and to promote fellowship among 
club members.
	 Members are encouraged to submit articles containing technical or any club related information. Articles 
must reach the editor by the 5th of the month to insure publication in that month’s newsletter. Articles received 
after that will appear in a following newsletter.
	 Membership dues for the Tulsa Model A Ford Club are $20 per family annually payable at the end of the 
year. Contact the New Member chairperson for new memberships and the Treasurer for renewals.  The Tulsa 
Model A Ford Club recommends membership in the national MAFCA organization.
	 Members may advertise at no cost, non-business ads in the newsletter For Sale, Wanted or Trade section. 
Businesses may advertise with cost by the ad size, (business card size or 1/4 page) in the  advertising section. 
The number of ads are restricted to space available in the Rumble Sheet. Contact the Advertising chairperson 
for details.

Meeting Schedule
•	 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m.3rd Tuesday of each 

month at East Central Junior High,12121 East 21, 
Tulsa

•	 Breakfast - 9:00 a.m., 1st Saturday of each month, 
location to be announced

•	 Board Meeting - 7:00 p.m., 1st Tuesday of each 
month, Charles Hardesty Library, 8316 East 93rd 
Street, Tulsa

The Rumble Sheet
Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P. O. Box 691524
Tulsa, OK 74169-1524

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE, LETTER, OR FOR 
SALE OR TRADE, EMAIL:

	 Harold Helton - hahelton@cox.net
	


